On May 15th the following question was received from Board Member Sandra Richmond regarding Board Item CP-7 Amend CM Agreement for Palm Beach Gardens Elementary Modernization:

Question:  Same question (as CP-6).  At what level do you feel you need to automatically give an explanation for student station cost?

Response:  As indicated in the response to CP-6 a better way to compare the construction cost of projects is by looking at the cost per square foot of the buildings because different projects will have different extraordinary expenses.  The building cost for this project is $162/sf which is reasonable in today's market.

Staff has been sharing and comparing information with other school districts in the state and we have found our costs to be in line with the other districts.

In the past, staff has pointed out when there are significant extraordinary expenses and we will continue to do so with future Board items.  There are not any extraordinary expenses in CP-6 or CP-7 that we would consider significant.  We have the typical demolition and water retention costs, which are considered extraordinary by the DOE.
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